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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

As we come to the end of Term 3 and reflect on the past 10 

weeks I can honestly say that I have never been more proud of 

our school community. Collectively we have responded with 

resilience, determination, flexibility, hope and generosity to the 

challenges of COVID restrictions and learning at home. 

The staff have worked tirelessly to support the learning and 

wellbeing of children. Parents have juggled work, home life, 

supporting their children’s learning and coping with tight 

restrictions. The children have been fantastic. We know it is not 

easy for the children being away from their friends and teachers 

but we want to congratulate all the children for the way in which 

they  have engaged in their online learning.

Thank you for your support and encouragement during these 

unprecedented times. Below is part of one of the many messages 

of thanks sent by parents to our staff who have done an amazing 

job. 

“Thank you so much for the support you show toward the 

children and your staff. This is evident in the dedication shown 

by the staff of OLOL and the achievements of the children in 

your care. We are so blessed to be a part of such a unique and 

beautiful community.”

Over the coming holiday period please take the time to enjoy a 

break from the routines of school and continue to stay safe. We 

look forward to seeing our students online in Term 4 beginning 

Tuesday 5th October.

God of Hope, help me to watch for you, listen for you, and find 

you in the smallest moments of every day!

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

For current Hillsbus 
school and route 
services visit 
www.cdcbus.com.au 
or call 
02 8889 7000.

Olive Street gate will not 
be open in the mornings 
or afternoons until 
further notice.

LIVE STREAM MASS 
TIMES CLICK ON THE 

LINK BELOW
Saturdays 6PM 

(Vigil), Sundays: 
8AM, 9:30am

https://www.facebook.c
om/OLOL7Hills/

Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 
OLOL.

 
 

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website.

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2021.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2022  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/
https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/


Kindergarten 2022
We are still accepting enrolment applications for Kindergarten 2022. There are less 

than ten spaces available for Kindergarten 2022 and limited availability in other 

year groups. 

If you are an existing family with a younger child ready for school in 2022  it is 

important that you submit your application immediately. We understand that in the 

current context of COVID19 restrictions that families may not have had the 

opportunity to submit an application. However, we want to ensure any existing 

families have their child’s enrolment secured for 2022. 

If you have any relatives or friends considering enrolling their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit their enrolment application.  

For further enquiries contact Beth or Anne in the school office on 8869 6800.

Kindergarten Orientation in Term 4

For families with children already enrolled for Kindergarten 2022 we will 

communicate with you early next term regarding Kindergarten orientation. At this 

point in time the advice from NSW Health is that “school orientation programs are 

to be postponed until further notice”. We will keep you informed of orientation 

processes whether they are online or face to face during Term 4.



Out and About   
We have made it to Week 10! I would like to take this opportunity to thank our caring, flexible and skillful 
teaching staff for delivering outstanding learning experiences to our students, through live ZOOM sessions and 
online learning experiences in Google Classroom and Seesaw, in addition to providing ongoing guidance and 
support to parents as they navigate remote learning. The students have continued to work hard following 
scheduled lessons and connecting on ZOOM with their teachers and friends. We are so proud of all that they 
are achieving. For all the parents and carers supervising and supporting the learning from home, you are doing 
an amazing job! We appreciate your time, energy and positive attitude.

A reminder that the “Return to School Roadmap”  involves a staggered return with priority cohorts beginning 
face to face learning on Monday, 25 October 2021, as long as community transmission and vaccination rate 
requirements have been met. The staggered return depends on at least 70% of the state’s eligible adult 
population being vaccinated and low community transmission. The plan at this stage is that the children will 
return to school on the following dates:

● Monday 25th October  - Kindergarten and Year 1
● Monday 1st November - Year 2 and Year 6
● Monday 8th November - Year 3, Year 4, Year 5

As we know information changes at a rapid rate and we attempt to keep you informed. Further changes in 
information is possible but we will continue to follow NSW Health and Government advice.

Remember this is a marathon, not a sprint and in order for all of us to reach the end, we need to pace ourselves 
and prioritise our wellbeing. We hope that you can take some time during these holidays to do some fun things 
together. Whether it be reading a book, having a little picnic, baking, bike riding, playing a board game or 
connecting with extended family online, take this opportunity to reconnect and have some family fun!

I’ll leave you with an excerpt from a lovely book by Charlie Mackesy. It is a beautiful story told through the eyes 
of four friends who remind us what truly matters in life.

Margaret Ferguson
Acting Assistant Principal



OLOL 
Connect and Thrive

OLOL Connect and Thrive - Term 4 Week 1: HELPING YOUR CHILD TO 
TRANSITION BACK TO FACE-TO-FACE SCHOOL.

The next optional zoom meeting for parents will be in the first week of next term. 
This will allow time for planning for Term 4. The focus of the next session will be: 
Helping your child transition back to face-to face school.

This will be @ 1:00pm Thursday 7th October. If you are interested in attending 
please fill in the Google Form below OLOL Connect and Thrive Term 4 Week 1 
Expression of Interest Form

This will be hosted by Charlotte Watt, school counsellor, Margaret Ferguson, 
Acting Assistant Principal and myself.  We are hoping to connect parents with 
each other and the school as well as to share top tips for managing at home 
during lockdown. A link will be sent to participants Thursday morning 7th 
October..

To view recordings of our OLOL Connect & Thrive Parent Zoom sessions and to 
find more wellbeing resources view the page on our Parent Remote Learning 
portal here: 
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-
cyber-safety

https://forms.gle/WtyP9SAF2mHKWA3M9?fbclid=IwAR0z0TNm2OIEfXuXizaQH0k8ORVVF_z0uzhtgKcDUeP6Vw0e33UnlvjgXY4
https://forms.gle/WtyP9SAF2mHKWA3M9?fbclid=IwAR0z0TNm2OIEfXuXizaQH0k8ORVVF_z0uzhtgKcDUeP6Vw0e33UnlvjgXY4
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety


Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners
 in Learning Survey 

Please find below further details about the feedback provided by parents in the 2021 TTFM survey.

 

 

     

Parent Survey
Safety at School

We asked: Are behaviour issues dealt 
with in a timely manner and does your 
child feels safe at school?

You said: You rated safety at school 8.3 
out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. We think our clear 
expectations of Respect, Responsibility 
and Readiness to learn helps to maintain 
positive behaviour in the classroom and 
on the playground.

Parent Survey
Inclusive School

We asked: Do teachers help students 
develop positive friendships, help 
students who need extra support and take 
an active role in making sure all students 
are included in school activities?

You said: You rated inclusive school 7.5 
out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. We firmly believe 
teachers have an active role in making 
sure all students are involved, including 
those students who need extra support. 
We will continue to work to be inclusive of 
all students.

2019

2019

Parent Survey
Parents Support Learning at Home 

We asked: Does someone in your home 
discuss with your child how they are doing 
in class, what their challenges are, and 
the importance of school?

You said: You rated parents support 
learning at home 7.7 out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. This survey was 
undertaken before lockdown. We 
especially appreciate your support during 
the period of time where children are 
learning at home this year.

Parent Survey
School Supports Learning

We asked: Do you feel teachers have 
high expectations for your child to 
succeed, show interest in your child’s 
learning, expect your child to work hard 
and do their best work?

You said: You rated school supports 
learning 7.7 out of 10

We say: You rated our school above the 
norm for the Diocese. It seems we really 
are on the same page. Like you we want 
your child to succeed in their learning.



Year 6 OLOL winter uniform for the last time!
One of our Year 6 students, Dominic Sant came up with the idea of all of the Year 6 
students dressing up in their winter school uniform for the final time. On Monday 
morning, Year 6 attended their zoom dressed in their winter uniform. Great idea 
Dominic!



OLOL MATHEMATICIANS AT THEIR 
BEST IN TERM THREE HOME 

LEARNING

Cody - Year One Addition 

Lachlan - Year Three 
recycled a 3D object to 
give it a new purpose. Matthew Year Four



Jude Year Two exploring Area and Perimeter

Year Four thinking

Jonathan Year One Addition



Year Six Samples





Year 6 Maths Project







Thank you to all the students who 
submitted entries for the Father’s Day 
Challenge and Paralympics Challenge.

Below are some of our wonderful entries. 

This week is a Brain Teasers and Riddles 
Challenge!  We can’t wait to see what you 

come up with!

The Lucky Dip 
Winners from Ms 
Byrnes and Mrs 

Ferguson's Corner 
for this week are:

Dominci and Johnathan 
Sant
Sabareesh SRISANKARAN
Bobby Li
Isabella CuadrosBotero
Okusitino Kama
Amelia Alemao

Congratulations!



As a 󰈚󰈡󰈹󰇽le 󰇼󰈡󰈢󰈼t 󰇷u󰈹󰈎n󰈇 󰉄h󰇵󰈻e 󰈋󰈡m󰇵 󰈗e󰈀󰈹n󰈏󰈝󰈈 ti󰈚󰈩󰈼 w󰇵 󰈊a󰉐󰈩 b󰇵e󰈝 
ha󰉏󰈎󰈞g 󰇾󰉊󰈞 wi󰉃󰈋 󰈡󰉊r “F󰈸i󰇶󰈀y F󰉊󰈝󰇶ay” Z󰈡󰈢󰈚 󰈛e󰈩t󰈏󰈝󰈈s. I󰈝 We󰈩󰈕 7 w󰇵 
en󰈑󰈡󰉙󰇵d 󰇷󰈹es󰈻󰈎󰈞g 󰉊󰈥 a󰈼 󰈡󰉊r Da󰇷’󰈼 󰈎n 󰈢u󰈸 Z󰈡󰈢󰈛 me󰈩󰉃󰈏󰈞g󰈻 a󰈞d 󰉒󰈩 󰇽󰈘l 
en󰈑󰈡󰉙󰇵d 󰉒e󰈀󰈹󰈏n󰈇 o󰉉󰈹 C󰈢un󰉃󰈹y 󰇹o󰈘󰈡󰉊r󰈻 󰉄o c󰈩󰈗󰇵󰇻ra󰉃󰈩 󰉄h󰇵 󰈥a󰈹󰈀l󰉘󰈛p󰈏󰇹󰈼 la󰈻󰉄 
we󰈩󰈔. T󰈋󰈏s 󰉇󰈸i󰇶󰈀y 󰉒󰇵 󰉓il󰈗 󰇻󰈩 w󰇵a󰈸󰈎󰈞g 󰈢u󰈸 󰈼p󰈡󰈸󰉄s 󰈑󰇵󰈹se󰉘󰈼 f󰈡󰈸 󰉄h󰇵 󰇾o󰈡󰉄y 
fina󰈗󰈼!  We 󰈀l󰈗 󰈘󰈢ok 󰇾󰈡󰈹w󰇽󰈸󰇶 to F󰈸󰈎󰇶󰇽y Fu󰈝󰇶󰈀y’󰈻!



Due to the current restrictions we have had to postpone the outdoor family and 
friends movie night. Should you wish a refund please email patfiorenza75@gmail.com 
otherwise please hold your tickets as this will be happening in the new year. New dates 
to be announced later in the year.







UNIFORM ORDERS
Due to the current Covid restrictions we have been advised by 
Oz Fashions that there will be no uniforms delivered to the school 
until further notice.  For further information please contact Elle on
M: 0421 216 414 or  E: elle@ozfashions.com.au

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au




Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






